## YUBA-SUTTER RIGHT TO LIFE COMMITTEE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING January 7, 2015

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

PRESENT:

Maureen Guth Heather Pugh

John Guth Jenna Walters

Mike Pugh

**Mary Anne Brayton** 

**GUESTS PRESENT:** Dave Hrivnik

### **CALL TO ORDER:**

Maureen called the meeting to order at 7:10pm. She also stated she restocked the brochures in the St. Isidore vestibule. She sent the Word of Life to Deacon Rojo and Ray Buttacavoli.

### **OPENING PRAYER:**

Mary Anne led the opening prayer.

# **APPROVAL OF MINUTES:**

Motion was m/s/c to approve the minutes of December 3, 2014.

# **TREASURER'S REPORT:**

John reported we have \$3683.89 in the bank. We paid \$74.31 to Postmaster, \$301.24 to Printworx, and \$25 to AWF. The \$60 fee for the post office box is up for renewal. John wrote a check to cover the cost.

John still has not heard anything from the IRS regarding our 501(3)c status.

### **WEBSITE UPDATE:**

Mike Pugh handed out the website statistics pages which showed we had 631visits to the website in December. Our top pages viewed were our about page, frozen embryos, signs, lifelinks, and Newsletter.

Mike gave a brief report on the web conference he attended last month through the Diocese.

### RADIO SPOTS/MAGAZINES/BOOKS:

Maureen handed out the latest Radio Transcripts for all to read. The only ad chosen was "Obamacare Rids of 'Marginal Children'".

### PLANNED PARENTHOOD PRAYER VIGIL/40 DAYS FOR LIFE:

The next 40 Days for Life campaign begins February 18<sup>th</sup> and goes through the last Sunday of March. Maureen is asking for reimbursement of the \$197 sign-up fee. A motion is made and seconded for the reimbursement.

Heather gave a brief report on the last vigil and Planned Parenthood.

The date of January 22<sup>nd</sup> at 4pm is chosen for the next vigil date.

Maureen will ask Carol Dodds if the AWF mobile unit can be available for our vigil.

Maureen is asking for prayers for the 40 Day for Life campaign for someone to help lead it. She will also order more signs for use at the vigil.

## **WEST COAST WALK FOR LIFE:**

Maureen has an updated announcement in the bulletin for this weekend and next weekend. She will have a verbal announcement for the masses advising that Fr. Matt is attending and saying someone will be out front selling tickets. Mary Anne will cover the Saturday 5pm Mass, the Pughs will cover the 8am Mass, the Guths will cover the 10am Mass and Dave will cover the Sunday at 5pm Mass.

Dave gave a report on the orange bus. He has 33 tickets that are either sold or spoken for, 24 of which are paid (Maureen has received money for some of the others). Maureen sold additional

tickets, bringing the total for the orange bus up to 40. Dave will contact the St. Joseph's group regarding purchasing some tickets.

The yellow bus has 35 tickets left to sell.

Maureen contacted the bus company asking what the consequences would be if we didn't need one of our busses and she was told there would not be any consequence because they are in need of more busses.

Mary Anne called the Appeal-Democrat regarding putting a notification in the newspaper and, since there are still tickets available, she will call them again to put it in and will use <a href="mailto:secretary@ysrtl.org">secretary@ysrtl.org</a> for the contact.

Jenna will get 3 balloons of each color (Green and Orange) of the busses (Maureen has 3 yellow balloons).

### YUBA-SUTTER FAIR:

Maureen submitted the fair documents to the fair and has not heard anything.

# **RESPECT LIFE:**

January 24<sup>th</sup> and 25<sup>th</sup> is the baby shower for A Woman's Friend. Mary Anne will cover the 5pm Mass on the 24<sup>th</sup>, Heather will cover the 8am Mass on the 25<sup>th</sup>, Maureen will cover the 10 am Mass and she will ask the Jarvis's to cover the 5pm Sunday Mass. At this time, we have no one for the Spanish Masses.

Heather will help tape the bulletin inserts on the 23<sup>rd</sup> at either Maureen's home or the office.

# **NEWSLETTER:**

Maureen gave Heather the returned Newsletters, three total. She will remove them from the mailing list.

# **ADJOURNMENT/CLOSING PRAYER:**

Our next meeting will be on <u>Wednesday</u>, **February 4, 2015**, at 7:00pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:34p.m. and closed with a prayer led by Heather.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Pugh, YSRTL Secretary